PAC 14 6th Annual Meeting Minutes
October 26, 2015, 6:00 pm
At CFES, Salisbury, MD
Members in attendance:  Faye Wilson, George Whitehead, Mark Thompson, Michael Scott, John Cannon, Kimberly Clark-Shaw, Tracy Sahler, Suzanna Mallow, and Angie Jones represented board members. Mark Reynolds was present representing PKS & Company.  Creig Twilley, Thomas Taylor, Karlie Harris, Kelly Fitzgerald, and Keith Eagle attended representing PAC 14.  Randy Conaway, Vonda Conaway, Judylynn Mitchell, Meagan Fisher, Tony Nichols, Sue Eagle, Erica Joseph, Ginny & George Rosenkrantz, Heather Mahler, Mary DiBartolo, and Cindy Robinson attended as public members.
Welcome and Call to Order:  Mr. Michael Scott called the annual meeting to order and reviewed the evening agenda for the meeting with the attendees.  Introduction of Board Members.
Treasurer Report:  Mr. George Whitehead

Mr. Whitehead introduced Mr. Mark Reynolds of PKS & Company CPA firm, an accounting firm that is handling and presenting the financial review for PAC 14. The financials were presented as fair & accurate. Mark Reynolds gave an overview of the financials for FY 2015-16.
Mr. Mark Reynolds showed the compiled financial statement to the attendees and explained the financials for the year. PAC 14 had a total revenue of approximately $282,000 for the year, which exceeds the budget. The expenses for the year were approximately $221,000 which is in line with the approved budget expenses. The biggest expense is payroll, as is with any service organization. Total assets at the end of the fiscal year was $251,554. Board unanimously approved.
Nominating Committee Report: Mr. Mark Thompson
1. Mr. Thompson described membership qualifications and term descriptions per PAC 14 Bylaws.  Anyone interested in being a board member should contact Mr. Thompson or another PAC 14 Board Member.
2. Angie Jones, George Whitehead, and Faye Wilson agreed to remain on the board for another term.  
Motion to Approve: Unanimous approval by board members. 
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley
1. Mr. Twilley thanked the board members and all in attendance.
2. Mr. Twilley introduced the PAC 14 staff.
3. Mr. Twilley reviewed
a. Mission and history of PAC 14.
b. Overview of 2015-2016 Accomplishments 
· A special thank-you given to donors, sponsors and grantors

· PAC 14 updated broadcast unit for better streaming
c. A Review of Goals for 2016-2017
· Introduced live streaming device and plans for use in early 2017.
· Upgraded Council Chambers with agreement between the city and the county and PAC 14.

· Requested additional space from SU that had been vacated by the NABB Research Center. No finalizations have been made yet.

· CFES Endowment is currently at approximately $15,000. PAC 14 will continue to promote and grow this fund.
Local Producer of the Year Presentation: Mr. Thomas Taylor
· Presented to Mr. Ranford Conaway.

“Year in Review Video” was presented to attendees – Video was compiled and edited by Ms. Karlie Harris
Mr. Scott asked the audience for comments – N/A  
Adjourn.
